
Events Calendar

SEPTEMBER

Junior Concert................................Sept 16

Cross Country.................................Sept 25

Market Day.......................................Sept 25

Term 3 concludes..........................Sept 25

OCTOBER

Pupil Free Day....................................Oct 12

Students commence Term 4.......Oct 13

Mud Day...............................................Oct 16

Storytime in the Bush....................Oct 20

NOVEMBER

Combined Schools Sport Day....Nov 6

Newsletter

From our Chaplains...
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Teamwork makes the dream work.

As we write this, we already know that the Junior Concert is going to

be amazing.  We know this because we know some of the kids that

are going to play their parts. We know this because we know the

teachers.  We know how much they care.  We know some of the effort

that they have been putting in to this concert.  

There is a lot that goes into the production of a school concert that is

not seen or known by anyone other than those putting in the effort. 

Everything from, crafting the play to suit the students playing the

roles, choosing the correct costumes, cutting up pallets to make them

look like an animal enclosure and practicing lines with your kids so

they can remember. Pulling the trolley from the primary school to the

high school so that the kids will have morning tea with them when

they practise, all the way to cleaning and disinfecting 350 chairs to fit

with the newest regulations (the teachers and parents involved are

fantastic)!  

Everyone involved puts in a lot of effort.  That’s why we already know

it’ll be great, because great effort has already gone into it.  

As we write this, we already know that Jesus is going to come again

and that He’s coming for you and for us. It will be amazing.  Jesus has

already put in all the effort needed.  We simply have to believe (John

3:16).  

As chaplains we love to encourage our students to believe.  Today we

encourage you as well.  The hard work has already gone in. Now just

sit back, relax and enjoy.

Andrew & Robyn Olsen



Parent Insight Survey
  
Each year, every Adventist School across 

Australia completes a survey. The purpose of these

surveys is to help us improve!   

                                     Hopefully, you have received an 

                                     invitation to complete the survey 

                                     via email.  Please let us know if 

                                     you have not received one so that 

                                     we can follow this up for you.    

Your feedback is anonymous.  Carmel Adventist

College Primary does not collect or collate the

information in any of these surveys, this is done by

Insight and a summary of results is fed back to the

school early next term.  At Carmel Primary the School

Council and teachers use this information to help us

update our School Improvement Plan.   The more

people who give feedback, the more useful the

information is as it represents a much broader view. 

We would love to hear from every family.    

Insight tells us this will take between 10-20 minutes of

your time and you have until the end of the term (25
September) to complete the online survey.

It really does make a difference to us to know what

you think. 

School Fees

Fee statements will be sent home with the eldest

sibling by the end of term. 

Option B (Term-by-Term) – to receive your 2.5%

discount your final payment is required on or before

Friday, 23rd October. 

A gentle reminder that school fees are required to

be finalised by the end of November. If you feel this

is not going to be possible, and have not yet spoken

to us, we encourage you to contact either Narelle

Duncan or Janine Taylor as soon as possible, so

alternative payment arrangements can be put in

place. Unfortunately ignoring the situation may only

make things more difficult for you financially. 

Call the front office on 9291 6399 or email

narelle.duncan@cac.wa.edu.au or

janine.taylor@cac.wa.edu.au

Book Fair - Thank you!

Thank you for supporting the Scholastic Book Fair

and Adventist Book Centre (ABC) this year.

From the commission made on Scholastic sales this

year, our school library received $870 worth of books.

We were also very grateful to receive a $100 donation

from a grandparent which went towards ABC books

for the library.

Also, a special thank you to those parents that

volunteered their time to help out.

General  Information

School Photos

Kapture Photography have informed us that school

photos will delivered early in Term 4. 

We will notify you accordingly when we have

received them.

Cubby House Renovations

Looking for some parents who would be 

willing to paint the inside of the Early Childhood

cubby house. This work would result in the $60

Maintenance Fee for Semester 2 being reversed.

Speak to Janine Taylor or Narelle Duncan.

Father's Day Stall 

Thank you so much to Keara, Felicity, Stephanie and 

Kylie who helped organise the Father's Day Stall this

year and assist students with purchasing a gift for

their dad! We very much appreciate the time you

volunteered to make this happen!



Mountain Bike Time Challenge

The Bike Time Challenge will be held last thing in the

day (1:30pm-3:15pm).  This will allow the students to

‘recover’ from the morning’s run before participating

in the ride.   

If you have received a letter and consent form, your

child/children have expressed interest in

participating in mountain biking the cross country

track. 

If you wish for your child to participate in this

challenge, there are a number of pre-requisites

outlined on the notice and consent form.  Forms are

available from Mr Brydon Eaton or at the front office.

One of the pre-requisites is for students to do a

practice ride on the the track prior to the event.

Students will need to bring their bike and riding gear

after school on the afternoon of:

            Wednesday, 23rd September

Haystack Lunch Orders

Our staff will be preparing delicious, healthy haystacks

on Market Day, available by pre-order. 

Order forms are enclosed in the newsletter and will

also be sent home this week. Please complete 1 order

form per person. We are happy to send more forms

home if required.

Orders and money are due 

back to the front office on 

Monday, 21 September.

Please do not attend if you are unwell.

All people attending must sign in (providing name and contact phone number). To assist with this process,

we will be using the SOBS system in order for attendees to provide this information prior to the event. 

All people attending must use hand sanitiser as they enter the school grounds.

Physical distancing guidelines of 1.5 metres must be maintained at all times for people who are not part of

your immediate household.

PLEASE follow the physical distancing guidelines that state we should not shake hands, hug friends etc.

COVID-19 INFORMATION
There are some guidelines that we must comply with to ensure our Cross Country event and Market Day on

Friday, September 25 meets COVID Stage 4 standards. 

As with any event, if the COVID-19 situation in WA changes, the event may need to be modified or even

cancelled.

Trash & Treasure

The Year 5’s are looking for donated 

items such as: stuffed toys, games, 

crafts, plants, small decorative items, vases etc.

If you are doing a clean out and have any items that

primary aged kids would be interested in buying, you

can start to bring them in now! Items can be brought

to the front office or, the Year 5 classroom. Thank you!

Market Day Colouring Competition

All entries are due in by Monday, September 21. 

All entries can be handed to the classroom teacher

and will need to be accompanied by a gold coin

donation. The winners will be announced on Market

Day.

Cross Country Run

We invite you to join us for our annual Cross Country

Event. The run will take place first thing in the morning

(9am-11am).  

Students are to wear the regulation sport polo and

sport shorts/track pants and enclosed footwear.

We look forward to seeing you there!

Cross  Country  & Market  Day



Tartan dress (touching the knee in standing

position).       

Polishable black lace-up shoes or school shoe

with strap with white ‘one fold’ ankle socks.

Alternatively, students can wear regulation

school sandals in brown, black or navy with no

socks.

Navy blue v-neck knit pullover with Carmel

College logo.       

Uniform blue hat 

Mid-blue short sleeved shirt with College logo.    

  

College grey shorts (no cargo shorts or full

elastic waist shorts).       

Polishable black lace-up shoes with grey ankle

socks – one fold. Alternatively students can

wear regulation school sandals in brown, black

or navy with no socks.       

Navy blue v-neck knit pullover with Carmel

College logo.       

Uniform blue hat. 

Term 4 Uniforms

The Summer Uniform returns in Term 4!

Girls      

Boys       

Sports Uniform

Shorts can now be worn, replacing the microfibre

track pants.

Pupil Free Day - Teachers PD

Term 4 Commences (3YO Kindy, PP - Yr 6)

Mud Day

Storytime in the Bush commences

Combined Schools Sports Day

Orientation Day

Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea

Pre-Primary Graduation & Nativity Picnic

Senior Concert (Yr 4-6), Yr 6 Graduation & Awards Night

End of Year Fun Day (whole school)

Term 4 Concludes

Combined Schools Sport Day

We encourage families to come along and support

the students at the annual Combined Schools

Sports Day on Friday, November 6 at Gerry Archer

Athletic Field, Abernethy Road (cnr Leach Hwy),

Cloverdale.

All students from Pre Primary to Year 6 are expected

to participate in this event. 

NOTE: This will be a normal 

school day for 4YO Kindy 

students.

This event will have strict guidelines that we must

comply with to ensure it meets COVID Stage 4

standards. These guidelines will be communicated

closer to the event.  Please note: there will be NO

FOOD (lunch orders and canteen) for sale this year.

Further information relating to the Sports Day will be

communicated in the next newsletter.

Front Office

Sept 28 to Oct 2 – CLOSED

Oct 5 to Oct 9 – OPEN (between 9am – 1pm) 

Primary Uniform Shop (Sports Uniform)

Oct 5 – Oct 9 – OPEN (between 10am – 1pm) 

Secondary Uniform Shop (Formal Uniform)

CLOSED during the school holidays.

*If you have formal uniforms to purchase, please

visit during opening hours prior to the school

holidays.

I M P O R T A N T  D A T E S  F O R  T E R M  4
October 12 (Monday)

October 13 (Tuesday

October 16 (Friday)

October 20 (Tuesday)

November 6 (Friday)

November 20 (Friday)

December 3 (Thursday)

December 4 (Friday)

December 9 (Wednesday)

December 10 (Thursday)

December 11 (Friday)

School Holiday Opening Hours

Primary Uniform Shop

To help you prepare for Term 4, we will be

opening the uniform shop on Friday,

September 25 (Cross Country & Market Day)

from 10am – 12pm.



Year 5 Healthy Eating

This week's cooking inspiration comes from Will, Tiwonge and Evan. Will is cooking Healthy

Casserole mince Burgers, Tiwonge shows us how to make Zucchini Linguini and Evan whips up

everyone's favourite, Macaroni Cheese!  

Videos are only available for one week.  Scan the QR code to take you to their show.

Evan Tiwonge Will



Chapel

We have our weekly Chapel program

on FRIDAY morning from 8:50am to 9:30am.

This Friday (September 18), will be a Market

Day chapel coordinated by the Year 5 class. 

Guest speaker:    Andy Wahid from the Perth

Children's Hospital 

Next week (September 25)…there will be no

chapel due to our Cross Country and Market

Day.

We hope you can join us!

Secondary Uniform Shop 

Opening Hours

Please see below for the opening times. 

Monday          8:45am - 9:30am

Wednesday   3:20pm - 4:00pm

Friday              8:45am - 9:30am 

*Carmel Primary Uniform Shop is open Friday

from 8:45 – 9:15am.

FLANNOFLANNO
FRIDAYFRIDAY



Advent Park Position Available

Looking for a casual part time person to work in

their office. Duties would be data input, taking

phone and email enquiries and the processing of

bookings.

For more information, please contact Glen Pizey on

9454 5341.

ADRA Op Shop - Maida Vale 

Maida Vale ADRA is in urgent need of childrens

clothing. Sizes from babies to 15yr olds, boys and

girls.  Also toys for Christmas.

If you can help please deliver to Judy Rowan at

Advent Park Op Shop, 345 Maida Vale Rd, Maida

Vale on Tuesdays & Thursdays between 9am –

12.00pm

Church  & Community  News

Carmel SDA Church

Come along and join in any of the various age-

related programs or small groups between 9:30am-

10:30am each Saturday followed by the church

service at 11am. Everyone is welcome!



Upcoming Holiday 

Fun Camp!

The Kalamunda Basketball Association is

hosting its junior development and fun

camp during the upcoming school

holidays from 5-9 October. 

These camps provide a safe, friendly and

enjoyable environment for newcomers

who may be wanting to try basketball for

the first time, whilst also developing

current players through fun drills and

engaging games.

Details for the camp are as follows:

When: 5-9 October 2020

Where: Ray Owen Sports Centre, 96 Gladys

Rd, Lesmurdie

Who: Boys & Girls of all skill levels aged 5 –

16

Time: 9am – 3pm

Cost: $35 / day or $120 / week

REGISTER NOW! kdba.life/camprego

School Term Dates 2020
Term 1             Monday, February 3 – Wednesday, April 8

Term 2            Wednesday, April 29 – Friday, July 3

Term 3            Tuesday, July 21 – Friday, September 25

Term 4            Tuesday, October 13 – Friday, December 11

Upcoming Excursions or Incursions

Year 1 West Australian Reptile Park Excursion...............22 Sept

Pre Primary & Year 1 Safety School Excursion...................11 Nov

Year 2 & 3 Safety School Excursion........................................12 Nov

Year 2 History Village Excursion..............................................17 Nov

Year 6 Adventure World...............................................................3 Dec

...to the following students who celebrate

an upcoming birthday!

  Sarah (Yr 2)                 Xavier (Kindy)

  Jacob (Yr 1)                 Anesu (Yr 2)

  Ellie (Yr 3)                     Cameron (Yr 2)

  Annalise (Yr 2)           Tristan (Yr 3)

  Tyson (Yr 2)                 Elliana (Yr 1)

  Sophie (Yr 3)               Tigran (Yr 6)   

Have a wonderful day and we pray that

God will bless you in the year ahead!

Pre-Loved School Uniforms
Go to our ’Carmel Adventist College Primary &

Secondary – Buy, Sell or Swap’. This page is for both

Primary and Secondary Uniforms. Simply click the ‘JOIN

GROUP’ button and Admin will get you off and running.

p.  (08) 9291 6399

e.  primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

w.  www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au

Like us on Facebook for regular information,

updates and photos. 

Search for Carmel Adventist College Primary.



Market Day - Haystacks Order Form  
Friday, 25th September 

 

Name:   ___________________________ 

(Orders and Money due: Monday, 21st September – please complete 1 order 
form per person, we are happy to send more forms home if required) 

Please tick: 

 4YO Kindy   PP   Yr 1 

 Yr 2   Yr 3  Yr 4 

 Yr 5   Yr 6   Other* 

 (* Other includes parents, teachers, helpers, siblings, grandparents)  

 
 One size available 

  $3.50 

(correct change preferable)     

Now, please tell us what you like: 

I’ll have some of everything please         

OR  

Please tick the ones you would like us to include: 

 Corn Chips    Bean mix 

 Lettuce    Tomato 

 Sour cream     Cheese 

 Carrot    Cucumber 

This stall is run by the staff at Carmel Primary. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 

Market Day - Haystacks Order Form  
Friday, 25th September 

 

Name:   ___________________________ 

(Orders and Money due: Monday, 21st September – please complete 1 order form 
per person, we are happy to send more forms home if required) 

Please tick: 

 4YO Kindy   PP   Yr 1 

 Yr 2   Yr 3  Yr 4 

 Yr 5   Yr 6   Other* 

 (* Other includes parents, teachers, helpers, siblings, grandparents)  

 
 One size available 

  $3.50 

(correct change preferable)     

Now, please tell us what you like: 

I’ll have some of everything please         

OR  

Please tick the ones you would like us to include: 

 Corn Chips    Bean mix 

 Lettuce    Tomato 

 Sour cream     Cheese 

 Carrot    Cucumber 

This stall is run by the staff at Carmel Primary. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT 


